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News from New Brunswick 
 

News from New Brunswick Public Library Service 
Kate Thompson, Head of Public Services Development 

 

• Sylvie Nadeau, Executive Director of the New Brunswick Public Library Service, retired in 
December 2019. She had worked in the library system for more than 20 years in various 
capacities and had served as Executive Director since 2000. She is looking forward to being able 
to spend more time travelling and working in her garden. Ella Nason is acting as Executive 
Director until a permanent replacement is found. 

 

• The Gérald Leblanc Public Library in Bouctouche underwent major renovations in the fall. The 
library was closed from October 21 to November 25, 2019 while the existing building was 
upgraded. 

 

• The Petit-Rocher Public Library opened in a new location on January 7th. The library had been 
closed since May 18, 2019 while the building where they are now located was renovated. The 
new library is nearly double the size of the old one. 

 


